
ACOAM BOARD MEETING          January 8, 2020       Meeting called to order 10:06 
 
Board Members present: 
Joe Chague-President 
Hilary Cohen-South East VP 
Rachael Hoffman-North East VP 
Aimee Contois-Central VP 
Jessecah Gower-Western VP 
Brenda Hamelin-Treasurer 
Kelly Flynn- Secretary 
Jen Cronin-Director-at-Large 
Jules Sanborn-Director-at-Large 
Matt Lipinski-Director-at-Large 
Manny Maciel-Sgt.-at-Arms 
Sue Webb-Zoonotic Committee 
Paul Murphy-Merchandise 
 
Discussed the location for the Academy because Boylston is not available this 
year. Weighed the pro’s and con’s of Springfield, Tufts, Worcester and Oxford 
Police Department. Settled on Oxford due to central location, parking, etc. 
 
Friday dates: March 20 & 27, April 3,10,17,24 May 1, 8,15,22,29 and June 5 and 
12=make up day. 
The cost is $700.00 with $100.00 from Mass Animal Fund for a total of $600.00 
due from each town. 
We already have 12 NACA books and will order 3 more cases. 
 
Kelly will check with Chief Saad, refrigerator available, parking, gym, area to set 
up merchandise and correct tests. 
Brenda-Nevins Farm is available for a large animal presentation. 
Discussed Train the Trainer-Cruelty to Animals. 
 
11:10 Meeting adjourned. 


